



# Land for Wildlife

**Conservation is in your hands** 





# **N**EWSLETTER

#### Contents

Page

New weeds on the march.

2

Updates, Workshops, Articles

3

Letters to the Editor

Announcements

Calendar





Alice Springs Municipality February 2011





# **Land for Wildlife Update**

#### On our cover this month...

This is the extraordinary Pie-dish or Cardinal Beetle, *Helea sp.* These beetles are commonly found in gardens throughout arid Australia and are mostly flightless, and vegetarian. They feed on decomposing plant matter and shelter under dense shrubs or the bark of some eucalypts. When attacked by ants or other predators they will tilt their body and dig the flange of the carapace into the ground to present the attacker with an impenetrable shield. It has been suggested that the *dish* shape of the flange may also aid in water collecting in arid zones, where some species have extraordinarily wide flanges

### A Blog is Born!

A new website has been under construction this month to complement our recently developed Facebook page and it is now open for the use of members. It comes in the form of a Blog (or Weblog if you prefer) at this address:

## www.landforwildlifealicesprings.blogspot.com

We hope that this will become a useful tool in keeping you up to date with the very latest news from the Land For Wildlife team.

In addition it will behave as an online repository for relevant information and factsheets, and be a place where we can publicly address questions from members that might be helpful or interesting to other members. It will also provide you with links to a host of useful websites from around the country. If you have, or know of, an interesting website that we could include then feel free to share your thoughts.

You can expect it to grow in the coming months, but please have an explore and let us know what you think.

#### Surveys

Biodiversity Surveys were conducted during the first weeks of December in the Racecourse/Winery region of town. The report of our findings will be released in the new year. Thanks to all those involved.

## Workshops

Upcoming Workshop:

### Making a Spotted Turtle-dove trap

Saturday 26<sup>th</sup> of February at Bloomin' Deserts Nursery on Hele Crescent. Bring your own pliers and gloves and learn how to make your own feral dove trap.



## **Articles**

## 1. New ferals on the March

The arid environment that surrounds Alice Springs for many kilometres in any direction creates a natural barrier for the spread of both animals and plants. Some of the changes we've made to the landscape however, and the way we move things from one side of the country to the other, can help to break these barriers.

For example, the provision of artificial water sources in the desert allows plants and animals that are not suited to arid conditions to survive where they would otherwise perish. Good examples of this are birds like the introduced house sparrow, a European finch well





House Sparrow (*Passer domesticus*). Male left, Female right. If you see this introduced bird in Alice Springs, you should contact National Parks and Wildlife (8951 8250) or Land for Wildlife (89 555 222).

established in coastal eastern and southern Australia. These birds now inhabit towns like Oodnadatta and Coober Pedy, where human habitation and the food and water resources that this provides make one of the most arid parts of inland Australia habitable for the species. In the Northern Territory, House Sparrows have been found at Tennant Creek, where it's believed they've crossed vast areas of unsuitable areas by hitching a ride on road trains from Queensland.

Parks and Wildlife periodically remove them from Tennant Creek by using Alphachlorolose in drinking water to put the birds to sleep, then protecting the native birds until they wake up and fly away and removing the House Sparrows from the ecosystem.

Plants can also be spread unwittingly by people moving things like soil and garden mulch from one part of Australia to another. Even if these plants are not

conditioned to an arid climate, they can sometimes survive in people's backyards or watered areas of public land. In years of extreme weather events, such as the high rainfall experienced since the beginning of 2010, weeds that have become established in people's gardens can spread beyond backyard boundaries and into the bush. The Mexican Poppy (see Garden for Wildlife Newsletter, July 2010 <a href="www.lowecol.com.au">www.lowecol.com.au</a>) is an example of a weed that may have arrived as seed transported in soil or stock feed and has since spread throughout the Todd and other river systems during periods of favourable weather.

Recently, two new weed weed species were recorded in an Alice Springs garden (see photographs below). The weeds were photographed and identified by Tim Collins of Alice Springs Landcare. It is thought that these weeds, already established in other parts of Australia, arrived in Alice Springs as seeds, inadvertently transported in garden mulch. It is a reminder that accidental introductions of potentially troublesome or damaging weed species can turn up any time, and that we should keep a close eye out for any strange, unknown plants in our garden.



If you need help identifying a plant, take a photograph and send it to Garden for Wildlife/Land for Wildlife, <a href="mailto:lfw@lowecol.com.au">mailto:lfw@lowecol.com.au</a>. We'll either identify it for you or get the picture to someone who can. Remember, not all plants that germinate in your garden are necessarily introduced. You may have some germination of natives too, particularly if you live close to a seed source, such as crown land or a reserve. However, if at all you're unsure, play it safe and "if in doubt, pull it out!" This way, you'll help to prevent new weeds from becoming pest species in Central Australia.





Two new weeds for Alice Springs – Kickxia elatine ssp crinite (above) and Vicia sativa (below) Photos: Tim Collins

# 2. Erosion Protection For Your Garden

After the fantastic rainfall we've had so far this season, a few people might be wondering whether their garden might be at risk of washing away altogether! While this is (we hope) unlikely, many gardens will certainly be suffering from some level of accelerated erosion.

Erosion is one of those problems where prevention is better than cure. What can start as a few patches of exposed soil surface can end up as gullies. Left unchecked, erosion will deplete soil quality and accelerate out of control.

Happily, there are steps you can take to minimise the acceleration of erosion and its effects on your garden.

- Ground Cover is the most effective protection against erosion. Having a good covering of leaf litter or mulch is the number one way to protect your soil from wind and water erosion and to encourage *cryptogams* – soil crusting agents.
- 2. **Vegetation** having a good covering of native grasses and low shrubs also lessens the impact of heavy rainfall and wind on the soil surface. On slopes, vegetation removes moisture from the soil through transpiration which prevents soil from becoming overly heavy and slipping.
- 3. **Construct erosion barriers** in areas where exposed ground is unavoidable (walking and vehicle tracks) the construction of some simple diversion banks will slow the speed of runoff and reduce the impact of water flow on these areas.

For more information about reducing the impact of erosion on your garden, including instructions for the correct building of run-off barriers, check the NT Government website at:

www.nreta.nt.gov.au/advis/land/soils.htm

## 3. Feral House Mice

Feral House Mice are running rampant in Central Australia including at Yulara and The Tanami. There has been an excellent run of wet weather and abundant seeds have seen rodent populations increase dramatically.

As with most feral species, house mice compete for food and shelter and often outbreed our native rodents. Around town you may find some of our native species but they are usually vastly outnumbered by the ferals.

Some of the most likely native small mammals that you may encounter around Alice Springs are shown here, just in case you are lucky enough to spot them



Pseudomys hermannsburgensis



**Desert Mouse** *Pseudomys desertor* 



**Stripe-faced Dunnart** *Sminthopsis macroura* 





As you can see from these photographs the differences between the native species and the feral are not always obvious. There are a couple of important things you can note though;

- Feral house mice stink. If you're familiar with the smell they leave around your home, then check to see if the mouse you're looking at has a similar smell.
- 2. Feral house mice are hyperactive. They are jittery native mice are not in such a hurry all the time.
- 3. Feral house mice have a notch at the back of their two front teeth which you will be able to check with your thumbnail even on a live animal if you're careful.

If you live in one of the rockier areas of town, you may be lucky enough to have a population of Stimson's Pythons nearby which might make a dent in the local house mouse population. Other native predators of rodents are our Boobook and Barn Owls and Tawny Frogmouths.

However, the most effective way to eradicate these pests from your home is with mouse traps. The simple fact is that you are quite unlikely to find the native species around your home and the risk of perhaps trapping a native mouse is offset by the benefit to the ecosystem of removing the ferals.

## **Announcements**

Every dove makes a difference. Please keep us up to date with your trapping successes and remember to keep filling in surveys. We need to maintain the monitoring to see how our traps are affecting the population around town.

#### Noogoora Burr

This is another invasive weed which is spread along watercourses and has shown up recently near Alice. Jane Addison has found it growing well out at Trephina Gorge. This is another one to look out for on your property,

especially if you have livestock as this weed can be toxic when it is younger. For more information check Jane's photos on the LfW blog at :

www.landforwildlifealicesprings.blogspot.com

# Websites Worth a Look

http://www.weeds.org.au/WoNS/
Significance. An easy to use website, packed with information on the biggest botanical threats to our ecosystems, and the best strategies for dealing with them.

<u>www.feral.org.au</u> – An excellent resource, packed with useful information on the history, status, distribution, and control of introduced animals in Australia.

<u>www.ala.org.au</u> – A huge collaborative effort between CSIRO, Museums and herbariums around the country to produce an Atlas of Living Australia. A great opportunity to get involved in some citizen science.

<u>www.xeno-canto.org</u> – A worldwide database of bird calls. Upload your own or browse and download from the existing collection of 7251 bird species – and it's all free.

<u>www.treehugger.com</u> – Green news from around the globe. Everything from stunning photography, to tips on greening your home. Highly addictive!

## **Recommended Books**

# The Secret Lives of Wombats - James Woodward

This is a great read by a seasoned Australian natural history writer. It takes an in-depth look at the evolution of the most endearing of our native fauna. It also includes the stunning tale of the teenage school boy who single-handedly revolutionised the study of these animals, and the extraordinary prehistory of Australian fauna told through the fossils at Riversleigh.

## **Calendar of Events**

**5/3/2011** – 7am Waterbird survey at Alice Springs Sewage Ponds. Volunteers needed as scribes and expert birders needed to help with the count.

**6/3/2011** – Alice Springs Landcare, Clean Up Australia Day Event. Starting at 8.30am visit <a href="https://www.alicespringslandcare.com">www.alicespringslandcare.com</a> for details

**12th - 27th of March** — Newhaven Sanctuary are conducting bird surveys and require volunteers. Email <a href="mailto:richardandroz@wirefree.net.au">richardandroz@wirefree.net.au</a> to register your interest in helping out.

**19/3/2011** – Miss Pink's birthday plant sale in the morning at Olive Pink Botanic Garden.

**19/3/2011** – Alice Field Nats trip planned to look for Spotted Nightjars out at Ellery Creek Big Hole. Depart Flynn's Grave at 3.30 pm and driving back after dark.



Take care.

Jesse, Chris & Bill Land for Wildlife Coordinators

This newsletter has been produced by
Ilse Pickerd and Bill Low, *LfW* coordinators, W.A. Low
Ecological Services,
Contact Ilse on 89555222 or <u>lfw@lowecol.com.au</u>

Don't forget to check out the LfW & GfW website at www.lowecol.com.au, you can download membership application forms, newsletters, vegetation type species lists, and find out about upcoming workshops!



Further information contact: Tim Collins on 8952 2631